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Principal’s Report 
 
Official Opening of Our Inclusive Playspace On Friday, I had the pleasure of leading the official opening of 
our wonderful new inclusive playspace and it was great to see so many parents and community members in attendance 
for this special event. As part of the opening, Heather and Keith, two members of the Ryall family who kindly donated 
$50,000 towards our new playground, and Leon and Gerry, representatives from the Commonwealth Bank who awarded 
our school $10,000 from our successful grant application, unveiled a plaque which acknowledges everyone who contrib-
uted funds towards the building of our new playground equipment., including the Ryall Family, the Commonwealth Bank, 
our school Community fundraising efforts and an amazing $180,000 from our successful Victorian Government Inclusive 
Schools Grant funding. It is so great to finally have this playspace open and available for our students to enjoy.  
 
ANZAC Day Commemorative Ceremony At 2.30pm on Friday 26 April, our School Captains and Junior 
School Councillors will be conducting our  ANZAC Day Commemorative service. This year we will hold our ANZAC  
service on our new grass area at the back of our school. Although our Premier, Jacinta Allen, wasn’t able to join us for 
the official opening of our inclusive playspace last week, she has put time aside to join us for our ANZAC day Ceremony 
next Friday afternoon where she will also give a little speech after our students have conducted the commemorative 
service and then unveil an additional plaque on our new playspace, so if you have time we would love you to join us for 
this very special occasion.  
 
School Council AGM Update On Tuesday 19 March, we held our School Council Annual General Meeting for 
2024 and we welcomed our elected members - Karlie Baker, Crystal Baulch, Andy Clark, Alex Forrest, Jo Grace, Kim 
Kohlman, Alana McCulloch, Kathryn McGibbon, Hamish McIntosh, Carleen Pickett, Cherie Walker, Sarah Wilson.       
The Annual Report to the School Community on the 2023 School Year was presented to the school council and       
elections took place to determine office bearers for the year. Our elected office bearers for the 2024-25 School Council 
term are as follows: President - Kim Kohlman, Vice President - Alex Forrest, Finance Committee Convenor - Hamish 
McIntosh and Minute Secretary Nic Hargreaves. 
 
Community Service Mural and Outdoor Learning Area Artwork  
This week two teams of our Grade 6 students worked with our art teacher, Mrs West and one 
of our parents, Sarah Macumber, (otherwise know as Sarah the Painter) to create a wonderful 
mural in recognition of our local community service volunteers and they also decorated the 
concrete blocks in our outdoor learning area. These two teams have done amazing job and we 
are very proud of their achievements under the guidance of Sarah and Mrs West. Please feel 
free to wander through and have a look at these beautiful artworks next time you are picking 
up your students from school.  
 
Baby News and Teacher Changes I am pleased to let you know that Ms Britt Shannon and her partner, Kyle, 
have welcomed a beautiful little girl,  Maxey, tino their family just before the school holidays. Although Maxey arrived a 
little earlier than planned, both she and Britt are doing well. As Britt has now started her family leave, one of our       
experience teachers, Ms Georgie Freeland will be taking on Britt’s classroom role and will be working in Room 24 each 
Wed afternoon, Thu and Fri. Another of our experienced teachers, Aaron Collins, will take over from Britt’s Primary 
Maths Science Specialist team role and we will be welcoming Laura Trembath as the new teacher for Room 16 each 
Mon, Tues and Wed morning, while Mr Collins is working in his PMSS leadership position.  
 
Other Important Updates 
Thanks to all families who have submitted their Colour Run prizes. The prizes should be here in the next 2 weeks. 
After trialling a new timetable last term, we have decided to return to our previous structure so our lunch break will 

once again take place from 11.10am - 12.00pm and our recess break will be held from 2.00pm - 2.30pm each day. 
As we are heading in to the cold season, please remember that children with cold like symptoms should remain at 

home until they’re symptom free, and if you need any COVID Tests  at anytime, they can be picked up at the office. 
 
Kind Regards, Cindi Bruechert  Cindi.Bruechert@education.vic.gov.au   
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     To help promote student and parent wellbeing across our school we have included the article  
titled: ‘The Power of School Belonging’ 

 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 

 
For further information please visit: www.happyfamilies.com.au  

 

A Message from The City of  Greater Bendigo  
 

Increased Mosquito Activity and Threat of Arbovirus in Greater Bendigo Region  
 
The City of Greater Bendigo region has been identified as having increased Mosquito activity through its mosquito surveil-
lance program. Some of the mosquitos identified by the surveillance program are capable of carrying infectious diseases. 
Over the coming weeks, we expect the population of mosquitos to continue to increase, resulting in a higher risk of exposure 
to these infectious diseases.  
 
Management of mosquitos requires a community effort. You can protect yourself  by doing the  following:  
 Wear loose fitting clothing when outdoors.  
 Use effective mosquito repellents on exposed skin containing DEET or picaridin. 
 
You can increase your protection by:  
 Ensuring your buildings are fitted with well maintained flyscreens or other physical insect barriers.  
 Checking any rainwater tanks and water storage devices are sealed or fitted with mesh screens.  
 
If you have identified increased mosquito at your premises, I encourage you to engage a licensed pest controller to assist you 
identify and apply appropriate chemical controls at your site.  
 
Should you identify areas in your neighbourhood supporting the breeding of  mosquitos, please do not hesitate in notifying the 
City. Together we can minimise the spread of mosquito borne disease in our community.  
 
 

Student Wellbeing 



School Canteen Information 

 The school canteen operates on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday between 11:20—12pm & 
1:30—2pm  

 Canteen orders and payments, by credit card, can be made through the Compass portal.  The Canteen 
link is accessible under the ‘Community’ icon (the 2 people) on your Compass home page  

 Online orders close at 8:40am each day, except for Friday when orders close at 8:00am 

 Lunch wallets are available from the school office for $8 

 Volunteers are always welcome to help collate the orders and  prepare the lunches.  

 
If you are willing to assist between 9 -11:30am on either Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday or Friday please 
contact Jade, our Canteen Manager, on 0405 825 850. 

 

Hello families and welcome back to Term 2!  

I have added new items to the canteen menu. Additional items are; Chicken Nuggets (GF 
Option available), Corn Cobs (GF), Choc coated Rice Cakes, (GF) 

You will notice a slight price increase on some of the items. It is certainly not something we 
enjoy putting into place, but unfortunately with the constant rise of cost of ingredients and 
packaging, it is a must. 

I would like to thank each and every volunteer that has given their time to help in the      
canteen since I have been at the school. It makes the children so excited to see their loved 
ones helping in the canteen, please remember you get a free lunch for one of your kids 
when you help out.  

I would like to hold an open day on Monday 22nd April from 
9-10 am for any parent that would like to have a sticky beak 
into what is involved and what is required to volunteer in the 
Canteen on a daily basis. We are only needing help from    
9-11.30am Tuesday to Friday. We always need extra hands 
on our special lunch days and special event days too. 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you would like to be  
involved. In exciting news, I have ordered a commercial  
coffee machine is making it’s way to the canteen – more  
information to come soon on Compass.    Jade - Canteen Manager  0405 825 850 



                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Opening of the New Playground 



 



                             
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Community Notices  
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